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Background
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REACH Grant – Supplemental Funding

• Metro Health submitted a supplemental grant application in 
an amount up to $459,042 from the CDC

HRSA COVID-19 Coverage Assistance Program

• Metro Health received reimbursements in an amount up to 
$4,843,465.39 for the administration of COVID-19 vaccines



Background
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CDC 
REACH 
Grant

Project period ending September 29, 2023.

Supplemental funding supports Community Health Workers 
to increase vaccine confidence through community events.

HRSA 
Program 
Income

COVID-19 Coverage Assistance Fund established to 
reimburse providers for COVID-19 vaccine administration for 
uninsured/underinsured clients.

Further supported Metro Health’s COVID-19 Vaccinations 
Round 3 grant through June 30, 2024.



Fiscal Impact
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• Acceptance of COVID-19/Flu supplemental funds in an amount up 
to $459,042.00 through the REACH grant for the period 9/30/22-
9/29/23.

• Approve the acceptance and use of program income for the 
COVID-19 Vaccinations Round 3 grant in the amount of 
$4,843,465.49 from the Health Resources and Services 
Administration (HRSA).The project period ends 6/30/24.

• There is no impact to the General Fund.



Recommendation
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• Staff recommends City Council approve the acceptance and use of 
program income, and authorize the acceptance of COVID-19/Flu 
supplemental funds from the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) and the Health Resources and Services 
Administration (HRSA) in support of COVID-19 and Flu vaccination 
efforts in the community.


